LifeScape Children’s Services
Rapid City, SD

Children in the Black Hills learn to walk, play,
talk, feed and dress themselves because of you.
Our sincere thanks go to the Hamsters USA
organization for everything you've done for
LifeScape Children’s Care over the years.

Over 54 million has been raised by the
Hamsters USA through the auction,
donations and other activities
throughout the past eighteen years!
You keep therapy, education and health
services closer to home for children
with special needs in western
South Dakota.

LifeScape

Children’s Care Services

7110 Jordan Dr., Rapid City, SD 57702
605.791.7400 - 800.584.9298

www.LifeScapeSD.org




Request for Donation Fact Sheet

Hamster USA Silent Auction - August 7, 2024 in Spearfish, SD

The following represents several excerpts from articles published in the official Sturgis publications, LifeScape newsletters,
industry magazines, newspapers, and other media outlets documenting the incredible generosity of the Hamsters USA group.

The Group

The Hamsters USA organization has one very clearly stated objective — fun! The common bonds within this group for the last 45
years are clearly the love of custom bikes and friendship. From coast-to-coast in this nation and around the world, the focus of
the Hamsters USA group is to simply enjoy the company of old and new friends alike. With the Hamsters, it seems there is never
a reason needed for a few of the guys to get together simply in the name of fun.

This group truly shares a personal interest in the lives and well-being of its members.

Each year during the Sturgis Motorcycle Rally, there are many organized events and informal gatherings of the Hamsters, and they
are all based solely on friendship and fun. One of the organized Hamsters USA gatherings is the annual “Monday Icebreaker and
Cocktail Party,”and it is truly a highlight! The room is full of those classic Hamsters USA yellow t-shirts, and it is literally abuzz

with excitement.

The Auction

This Monday event is the single largest get-together of Hamsters during the year. The silent auction held that night to benefit
LifeScape Children’s Care Services in Rapid City is a focal point for many. Hamsters USA “captains and friends” from around the
world work as a team to have the most amazing auction items donated. As you can imagine, when the most distinguished
custom motorcycle builders in the world are involved, some pretty incredible items are donated! The industry truly stands
behind this Hamsters USA fund-raising effort. The prominent companies in the world recognize the value of this great

cause and donate some of the finest motorcycle parts.

Hamsters USA members and supporters donate nearly everything imaginable, including art, fine wine, wonderful
cigars, great clothing and apparel, unique musical instruments, jewelry, and even furniture!

In 2021, the Hamsters USA organization surpassed the $4 million dollar mark in their financial support of Children’s Care
Hospital & School (Now LifeScape). Supporting this wonderful charity in such a big way does not define this amazing group —
it is just one of the remarkable things they do. This fundraising effort has always been and always will be about the kids.

LifeScape, formerly Children’s Care - Rapid City, SD

LifeScape-Children’s Care Services in Rapid City is focused on helping children with special needs and fundamentally believe
that all kids deserve to reach their greatest potential. They provide a comprehensive set of services that bridge the medical,
behavioral, educational demands, and rehabilitation of children with a wide variety of special needs.
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Article from LifeScapeSD.org, August 2023

Hamsters USA raises $291,472 at Sturgis Rally
gathering for Black Hills kids with disabilities

Hamsters USA members Brian Klock, Nick Trask, and Harlan
Schillinger with Javin Smith-Williamson, a LifeScape
outpatient. Also shown are Javin’s mom, Amanda Smith, and
his grandfather, Marv Smith.

F or the past 18 years, the international motorcycle
group Hamsters USA has mixed good deeds with
the fun and great riding that’s part of their annual
Sturgis Rally gathering.

It all happens at the annual dinner held in Rally
Week, with a silent auction to benefit LifeScape in
Rapid City. Hamsters USA members and their
friends generously donate silent auction items, and
then generously buy them back! Many are
motorcycle-related items with the Hamsters USA
signature gold color and logo.

The event is a highlight for Hamsters for the reunion
and comradery, plus it’s when new members are
inducted.

To hundreds of children in Western South Dakota,
though, the success of the auction means that
physical, occupational, speech, and behavioral
therapy will remain available at LifeScape to help
empower them for better lives.

At their August 7th, 2023 gathering—the group’s
45th anniversary—Hamsters USA raised
$291,472.00 for kids with disabilities served by

Hamsters USA member Greg Wick, with (L-R) LifeScape
Foundation President Jessica Wells; LifeScape outpatient Jobie
Berger with her parents, Kate and Tyler; South Dakota Lt. Gov.
Larry Rhoden; and LifeScape CEO Steve Watkins.

LifeScape-Rapid City. South Dakota Lieutenant
Governor Larry Rhoden attended the event for the
second year in a row, and auctioned a branding iron
for $3500 that went toward the proceeds.

Since they began taking the kids of LifeScape under
their wings, Hamsters USA has raised and
contributed over $4 million. The medical therapy
services they support help kids learn to walk, speak,
and live more independently.

Besides the clinic site in Rapid City, clinicians from
LifeScape drive over 10,000 miles each month to
provide therapies to kids in their homes, schools, and
daycare centers. This allows children living in rural
South Dakota to get developmental help without their
parents having to take time off work to drive them to
appointments in Rapid City.

“Qur gratitude to Hamsters USA is deep,” says
Jessica Wells, President of the LifeScape Foundation.
“Their contributions truly help keep services viable
in Western South Dakota. As parents tell us often,
there is no place else with this kind of pediatric care
on this side of the state.”



Story from Black Hills Pioneer, August 2022
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Hamsters USA continue legacy for
Black Hills kids with disabilities

SPEARFISH — Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group who've adopted the Black Hills as their second home,
gathered this in Spearfish Monday and raised $467,050 for kids with disabilities served by LifeScape in Rapid City.

Funds were raised through a silent auction, a separate event — Arizona Bike Week — and a “cash call” made by two veteran
Hamster members. In addition, special guest Lt. Gov. Larry Rhoden raised $3500 through a live auction of a branding iron he
had forged and donated.

Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds at their annual meeting and banquet for the last 18 years, now totaling over $4
million. The funds help provide physical, occupational, speech, and behavioral therapies for kids in the Black Hills and
beyond. Clinicians from LifeScape drive over 10,000 miles each month to deliver services to kids in their own communities —
in their homes, schools, and daycare centers.

One of the children served at LifeScape is 5-year-old Kendyl of Sturgis, who was born with spina bifida. Kendyl, her two
siblings, and her parents, Kelle and Jeff, made a stage appearance at the Hamsters USA annual banquet. They shared their
daughter’s story and how LifeScape is helping her learn to walk. Kendyl charmed the bikers with her outgoing personality
and handed out Disney princess, Paw Patrol, and Star Wars stickers for them to wear on their signature goldenrod-colored
t-shirts.

Kendyl's family moved to Sturgis last year from Oregon. She receives physical therapy at LifeScape, and has ankle/foot
orthotics (AFOs) from LifeScape affiliate RISE Custom Solutions, which stabilize her for standing.“It’s a great environment —
just the best,” said Kelle. Jeff thanked the Hamsters for helping their daughter meet her full potential.

“We are so, so grateful to Hamsters USA," said Jessica Wells, president of the LifeScape Foundation.“For 18 years, they have
helped keep services available for hundreds of kids at LifeScape Rapid City. The difference they’ve made in children’s lives in
Western South Dakota is impossible to measure. The funds they raise and their genuine concern for children with disabilities
is heartwarming and inspiring. This is our favorite day of the year!”




Hamsters USA: Champions
of West River Children with
Disabilities

Hamsters USA, the longtime friends of children’s services at LifeScape Rapid City, blew their already amazing philanthropic giving out of
the water at their annual meeting in August 2021.

The group meets during the Sturgis Rally, and for
the last 17 years, has hosted a silent and live auction
for LifeScape at their banquet. These events have
typically raised an amazing amount of money at the
one-night event — usually around $250,000. This
past year, though, they came together to raise an
unprecedented $550,957, which all stays local to
support children with disabilities in western

South Dakota!

Inspired this past year by seven-year-old Ruby
Lehmann, who spoke on stage with her mom,
Shannon, and her brother, David, Hamsters USA
stepped up to do more than ever before! Hamsters
stormed the stage to give cash and credit card
pledges, which were matched by members John
McCarthy and Bobby Garone. That segment of

the evening raised approximately $204,000 alone!

Over the past 17 years, Hamsters USA has raised $4 million to support LifeScape’s services to children in western South Dakota. Their gifts
help provide services to children at our clinic in Rapid City, as well as directly to kids in their Black Hills area homes and schools. Outreach
therapies are delivered by LifeScape personnel who drive over 10,000 miles a month to provide services in the children’s own
communities.

Ruby was diagnosed at nine months old with spastic diplegic cerebral palsy after her parents noticed she wasn't meeting typical
milestones. Doctors believe Ruby had a stroke in utero early in her development, which prevented part of her brain from fully forming. It
affected three-fourths of her body — her entire left side and her right leg. She began physical and occupational therapy at 10 months, and
at the age of three, began speech therapy, primarily for a gag reflex. RISE Custom Solutions, a subsidiary of LifeScape, has fitted her for
foot orthotics, a reverse walker, and wheelchair.

She now receives physical and occupational therapies at school and through LifeScape. She is very determined, often proving doctors
wrong and surpassing all expectations. Ruby’s mom is so grateful for LifeScape, and for donors like Hamsters USA that make sure the
high-quality services are available to families like theirs.“l will do anything and everything possible to make sure she is the best she can
be,"says Shannon.

Jessica Wells, President of the LifeScape Foundation, added, “We are just completely blown away by these incredible men. Our services
would look very different were it not for them”
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Story from Black Hills Pioneer, August 2021
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Hamsters USA raise $538,252
at Annual Banquet

SPEARFISH, SD — Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group with big hearts, roared into western South Dakota to make
an unparalleled impact for local kids with disabilities.

At the group’s annual banquet Monday, the members raised an unprecedented $538,252 for LifeScape of Rapid City, and all those
funds stay in western South Dakota to support children with disabilities.

Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds for the last 17 years, with a deep desire to give back to the greater Black Hills
community, which many Hamsters consider their second home. Their gifts help provide services to children in their Black Hills area
homes and communities, delivered by LifeScape personnel who drive more than 10,000 miles a month to provide services.

Inspired by little Ruby Lehmann, who spoke on stage with her mom, Shannon and her brother, David, the Hamsters stepped up to do
more than ever before. Hamsters stormed the stage to give cash and credit card pledges, which were matched by John McCarthy and
Bobby Garone. That piece of the presentation raised approximately $204,000 alone!

At only 9 months of age, Ruby was diagnosed with spastic diplegic cerebral palsy, after her parents noticed she wasn't meeting typical
milestones, such as rolling over and sitting up on her own. Doctors believe Ruby had a stroke in utero early in her development, which
prevented part of her brain from fully forming. It affected three-quarters of her body — her entire left side and her right leg. Ruby
started physical and occupational therapy at 10 months, and at the age of 3, began speech therapy, primarily for a“funky gag reflex”
She had braces on her feet and began receiving additional therapies through LifeScape. RISE Custom Solutions, a subsidiary of
LifeScape, fitted her for a reverse walker and wheelchair when she outgrew the hospital walker.

Ruby now receives physical and occupational therapies at school, as well as through LifeScape. She has surpassed all doctors’
expectations. Smart and artistic, she also thinks very literally, so a vivid imagination is not as evident, but she is very vocal and
opinionated. Ruby plans to start dance in just a few weeks and enjoys horse-riding therapy and water therapy. She has received Botox
injections into her tight muscles to help with her gait, and it has made a difference.

LifeScape’s mission is to empower children with disabilities to lead fulfilling lives. Ruby’s mom is so grateful that LifeScape is here for
Ruby, and she is also so grateful for donors, like the Hamsters, that come together to make sure the high-quality services provided by
LifeScape are available to families like theirs.

Strong-willed and extremely determined, Ruby wants to be a doctor when she grows up.“l will do anything and everything possible
to make sure she is the best she can be,” Shannon said.

“We are just completely blown away by these incredible men. They amaze us year after year, and this year is even more exceptional,’
said Jessica Wells, president of the LifeScape Foundation.“We are so grateful for 17 years of commitment and caring from this very
special group of gentlemen. Their love of the Black Hills of South Dakota and the local children they support shows through in the
incredible dollars they raise and the heartfelt sentiments
they share. These guys warm our hearts every year — ﬁ
our services would look very different were it not for them.”

LifeScape has more than 40 locations in Sioux Falls, as well
as locations in Rapid City and Sioux City, through which
they support people in 63 counties in South Dakota

and northwest lowa. LifeScape supports more than

4,000 children and adults annually, 900 of which are

. supported by the Rapid City LifeScape location I3 v ,\\ l



Press Release from LifeScape, August 2020

Hamsters USA raise $161,833
for Special Kids at LifeScape
in Rapid City, SD!

Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group with big hearts, rolled into western South Dakota to make an impact for kids with
disabilities... AGAIN! These great guys came together throughout the year to raise funds for LifeScape of Rapid City culminating near
$161,833, all staying local to support children with disabilities in Western SD!

Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds at
their annual meeting for the last 16 years, with a
deep desire to give back to the greater Black Hills
community, which many Hamsters consider

their second home. This year's event brings their
cumulative total for 15 years to almost $3.5 million
in total dollars raised for LifeScape in Rapid City.
Their gifts help provide services to children in their
Black Hills area homes and communities, delivered
by LifeScape personnel who drive over 10,000
miles a month to provide services.

During a normal year, one of the children impacted

by the dollars raised by the Hamsters would be in

attendance at the event. Due to COVID-19, there was

not a family there this year. However, T.J. Lindsay of

Rapid City was highlighted in the annual program.

T.J. was diagnosed with autism when he was a

year old. Autism means different things for each

person diagnosed. For T.J., in addition to hyper-motion in his body movements and being non-verbal, it means he is very specific about
how he likes things to be. T.J. primarily receives occupational and speech therapy. After working with LifeScape over the span of just one
year, T.J's word count has expanded significantly, and he now uses up to 20 words! The most special word was more recent when he said
“Mom”for the first time. Holly shared, “Having him say ‘Mom’ to me in context was everything to me. It was a big moment—it was really
huge! LifeScape has definitely given him the support to find his voice!”

LifeScape’s mission is to empower children with disabilities to lead fulfilling lives. Holly is so grateful that LifeScape is here for T.J., and
she is also so grateful for donors, like the Hamsters, that come together to make sure the high-quality services provided by LifeScape
are available to families like theirs. She added, “Your donations matter. Thank you!”

Jessica Wells, President of the LifeScape Foundation, added, “We are so grateful for 16 years of commitment and caring from this very

special group of gentlemen. Their love of this region and the children they support shows through in the dollars they raise and the
sentiments they share. These guys warm our hearts every year — our services would look very different were it not for them.”

7

a
ry\




Press Release from LifeScape, August 2019

Hamsters USA raise $328,344 for
Kids at LifeScape in Rapid City!

Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group with
big hearts, rolled into western South Dakota to make an
impact for kids with disabilities... AGAIN! These great
guys came together throughout the year to raise funds
for LifeScape of Rapid City culminating near $328,344 -
all staying local to support children with disabilities

in Western SD!

Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds at their
annual meeting for the last 15 years, with a deep desire
to give back to the greater Black Hills community, which
many Hamsters consider their second home. This year’s
event brings their cumulative total for 15 years to over
$3.3 million in total dollars raised for LifeScape in Rapid
City. Their gifts help to provide services to childrenin
their Black Hills area homes and communities, delivered
by LifeScape personnel who drive over 10,000 miles

a month to provide services.

Additionally, in recognition of his incredible spirit,

longstanding commitment to the motorcycle

community, and especially for his dedication to the

care of children in need, John McCarthy was presented

with the 2019 Chrome Heart Award. (See photo to

right of John McCarthy being presented the Chrome

Heart Award by LifeScape Foundation President, Jessica Wells, and the Miller family — Arianna Blakemore holding the award,
surrounded by mom, Jamie Miller, and sister, Jasmine.)

Arianna Blakemore, a four-year-old from Sturgis, SD, and her family, spoke at this year’s event. Jamie Miller delivered her beautiful
daughter Arianna at just 31 weeks. After spending two-and-a-half months in the NICU, she went home on continuous oxygen.
While still in utero, she had been diagnosed with clubfoot. At the time of her release from the hospital, Arianna was diagnosed
with Arthrogryposis, a rare condition which contracts the joints, fixing them in one position. This can affect many joints, but for
her, it affects her ankles, elbows, wrists and fingers. Additionally, Arianna has been diagnosed with spastic cerebral palsy and
chronic lung disease. Arianna has had her legs casted 18 times and has had two different surgeries on each of her legs. It was
through the castings that the family was first introduced to LifeScape. Since that time, she has started physical, occupational

and speech therapy. While primarily using a wheelchair for transportation, she has started to walk short distances on her own.
She is also starting to talk more, and while it's not always clear what she’s saying, she’s pretty vocal and makes her needs known.
Her mom says, “Arianna is quite a handful when she wants to be, and all of the LifeScape team has always been amazing and calm
with her. Arianna loves playing at therapy and is excited when she sees us drive up to the building.”

Arianna and her family are proud to be ambassadors for LifeScape at the Hamsters’ event this year, thanking them for their
fundraising efforts that directly impact their family.

LifeScape’s mission is to empower children with

disabilities to lead fulfilling lives. Arianna and her

family feel that LifeScape has truly done that for
them, and they are so grateful to LifeScape and

to the donors, like the Hamsters, who make the
strides and miracles they've experienced possible.
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Press Release from Black Hills Pioneer, Fall 2019
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Hamsters USA raise $328,344 for
Kids at LifeScape in Rapid City!

SPEARFISH, SD — Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group with big hearts, rolled into western South Dakota to make
an impact for kids with disabilities — again.

For the past 15 years, Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds at their annual banquet giving back to the Black Hills, which
many consider their second home. This year, the group raised $318,344, all of which will stay local.

This year's event brings their cumulative total for 15 years to over $3.3 million in total dollars raised for LifeScape in Rapid City.

Their gifts help provide services to children in their Black Hills area homes and communities, delivered by LifeScape personnel
who drive over 10,000 miles a month to provide services.

Additionally, in recognition of his incredible spirit, longstanding commitment to the motorcycle community, and especially for
his dedication to the care of children in need, John McCarthy was presented with the 2019 Chrome Heart Award.

Arianna Blakemore, a 4-year-old from Sturgis, and her family, spoke at this year’s event. Jamie Miller gave birth to her daughter
Arianna when she was 31 weeks pregnant. After spending two-and-a-half months in the NICU, Arianna went home on continuous
oxygen.

While still in utero, she had been diagnosed with clubfoot. At the time of her release from the hospital, Arianna was diagnosed
with arthrogryposis, a rare condition which contracts the joints, fixing them in one position. This can affect many joints, but for
her, it affects her ankles, elbows, wrists and fingers.

Additionally, Arianna has been diagnosed with spastic cerebral palsy and chronic lung disease. Arianna has had her legs casted
18 times and has had two different surgeries on each of her legs. It was through the castings that the family was first introduced
to LifeScape. Since that time, she has started physical, occupational and speech therapy.

While primarily using a wheelchair for transportation, she has started to walk short distances on her own. She is also starting to
talk more, and while it's not always clear what she’s saying,
she’s pretty vocal and makes her needs known. Her mom

says, “Arianna is quite a handful when she wants to be, 4
and all of the LifeScape team has always been amazing

and calm with her. Arianna loves playing at therapy
and is excited when she sees us drive up

to the building”




Story from Mitchell Republic, August 2018

Custom Motorcycle Group
Rolls into Mitchell

More than 100 members of the
legendary motorcycle group
Hamsters USA will be riding to
town this week to kick off its 40th
anniversary celebration before
continuing west to attend the 78th
Annual Sturgis Motorcycle Rally.

The founding members of the
Hamsters include Arlen Ness, Dave
Perewitz, Donnie Smith, Ed Kerr,
Barry Cooney, Steve Allington and
the late Jim "Jimmy" Leahy. The
founding of the Hamsters began in
1978 during Daytona Bike Week.
The story goes that Leahy,
Perewitz, and his then-girlfriend
were taking a nap and when they
woke up nobody was around.

Left without transportation, money or food, Leahy started calling them "Hamsters" thinking it would aggravate the group but
the name stuck and so did the rodent as a mascot on their bright yellow shirts. "We are more a group of friends and that's how
we keep it. We don't even want to call it a club. We are more like a Harley owners group. We don't have patches, especially not
on our back," said Smith.

Giving back to the community and children, in particular, is a big part of what the Hamsters do. It started with a silent auction
raising about $40,000 and donating the funds to the Kids in Chrome Foundation. Bob lllingworth, a late Hamster member,
suggested soon after this first philanthropic endeavor that the Hamsters start their own fundraiser and made the introduction
between the LifeScape Foundation and the Hamsters.

Now 14 years into their relationship with South Dakota's LifeScape, the Hamsters have donated close to $3 million for children
in South Dakota to receive speech therapy, occupational and physical therapy in Rapid City and in the western part of the state.
The Hamsters have more than 300 members around the world. "The generosity of the Hamsters helps in a very specialized way.
Insurance doesn't always cover this. So these donations open doors for children who cannot afford therapy sessions," said
Jessica Wells, LifeScape Foundation President.

This year some of the funds raised will go towards children with autism, mainly in the western part of the state. Currently, there
is a three-to-four-months-long waiting list for autism evaluations in that region. "Thanks to the big hearts of the Hamsters this
can be shortened soon," said Wells. Besides riding their motorcycles, the riders await another honor this year. The group is
being inducted into the Sturgis Motorcycle Museum's Hall of Fame.
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Press Release from LifeScape, May 2018

Hamsters USA Arizona Bike
Week raises $65,156 for special
kids at LifeScape in Rapid City

Hamsters USA, the international motorcycle group with big hearts, kickstarted their 2018 fundraising efforts with a HUGE ROAR
heard in the desert thanks to the Arizona Hamsters! Talk about a burnout — they are RUNNING FULL THROTTLE! The 2018 Arizona
Bike Week Dry Heat Charity Run raised $65,156 for children with disabilities supported at LifeScape in western South Dakota!

Hamsters USA has raised and donated funds annually for the last twelve years, wanting to give back to the greater Black Hills
community, which many Hamsters consider their second home. Last August’s event brought their cumulative total for 14 years
to over $2.7 million in total dollars raised for LifeScape Children’s Care in Rapid City. 100% of funds raised by the Hamsters USA
stay in the Black Hills of South Dakota to benefit children with disabilities. They are superheroes! Their gifts help provide services
to children in their Black Hills area homes and communities, delivered by LifeScape Children’s Care personnel who drive over
10,000 miles a month to provide physical, occupational and speech therapy, special education and behavioral services. This
latest gift will make an immediate and significant impact for these children with disabilities.
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Story from Black Hills Pioneer, March 2019

A Tribute to a True Legend:
Arlen Ness (1939-2019)

Custom motorcycle legend, and entrepreneur Arlen Ness passed away Friday, March 22,
2019, comfortably in his home surrounded by his loved ones. Ness
is survived by his wife of 59 years, Beverly, his children, and grandchildren.

Ness is described as a visionary in the motorcycle industry. “Motorcycling has been a
great ride ... my whole life since I've been motorcycling has been wonderful. I've met so
many nice people. Friends all over the world. ... We can go almost anyplace and stay
with friends. It's been great,” Ness once said.

Everyone who knew Ness respects him for his achievements and for who he was as a
person, both of which are superlatives. That respect is how Ness came to deserve the
commonly spoken nickname “The King of Custom Motorcycles.”

Ness was inducted into the Sturgis Motorcycle Museum’s Hall of Fame in 1992.

He rarely reflected on his own success. This was apparent at the 2016 Sturgis Motorcycle Museum'’s Hall of Fame ceremony
when he received the first ever Lifetime Achievement Award.

He simply said, “Thank you very much.”Born July 12, 1939, Ness has touched the lives of many people throughout the country.

He was instrumental in founding Hamsters USA, a group of philanthropic motorcyclists who have made LifeScape of Rapid City
a major source of their charity. Over the past 13 years, Hamsters USA has donated more than $3 million to help children with
disabilities in western South Dakota.

“I've known Arlen since he had his little shop in
Oakland. His story is the American story,” said Scott
Peterson, of Belle Fourche, a family friend and
fellow Hamsters USA member. “He started with
nothing, married his wife Bev, raised his family,
made a living doing what he loved by building
custom bikes, and he was highly successful in all
of the above. He lived his dream.”

“Everyone liked Arlen Ness. Whether they were a

Hells Angel or a Hamster. Everyone liked him and

he was known all over the world,” Peterson

continued. “He always had time for every fan, and

he was so approachable. One of the treasures | will

have for the rest of my life is the bike that Arlen

built just for me in 2016. He personally built three

custom Victory Vision motorcycles over one winter.

One for himself, one for Jeff Erb, and one for me. | am honored to have been part of his true inner friendship circle”

Greg Wick, of Rapid City, is also a longtime member of the Hamsters USA, reflected on knowing Ness for over 20 years. “What a
kind gentleman. He was so generous with his time,”Wick said. Wick went on to say, “Arlen never really planned it, but these
guys, he and Donnie (Smith) and David (Perewitz) in particular, took riding custom bikes in the 70s to a point, so that it isn't
seen that same way today, as it was then. He made rolling art. Without trying, he bridged the gap between the bad-boy
chopper image and the mainstream for bikers. The average person all of a sudden wanted to be into custom motorcycles.”

emory of a true legend, Arlen Ness.




Article from LifeScape’s The Journey, Fall 2017

Grateful for Hamsters USA
& LifeScape, Rapid City

Guest Columnist: Ana Hlucny, Whitewood, SD

During the 2017 Sturgis Rally, five-year-old Mary Helen Hlucny
and her parents, Ana and Cris, attended the annual gathering
of the international motorcycle group Hamsters USA. The
support the Hamsters have provided to LifeScape Rapid City for
the past 13 years has directly impacted their family, and they
wanted to thank the members. With this year’s fundraising
total of nearly $207,000, Hamsters USA has contributed a
total of $2.7 million to help kids like Mary Helen live their best
possible lives.

Mary Helen loves dogs, the color pink, and going fast. She
directs intricate games of make-believe, and has a memorable
answer to nearly every question. When she was born, however,
no one could have predicted she'd be the bright, happy child

she is today. Her mom, Ana, tells her story:

“We planned to surprise our family and friends with
a pregnancy announcement for Mother's Day 2012.
Instead, we shocked them all by introducing 2 Ib. 5
oz Mary Helen the week before, when she made her
unexpected arrival 13 weeks early.

When she was a week old, an ultrasound revealed
"holes"in her brain. We hadn't even been able to hold
her except for a brief few minutes because she was
too fragile. The doctor told us she might never talk or
walk or be able to learn anything. Incredibly, after 78
days in the NICU, we brought her home on July 20th,
without a feeding tube, oxygen, or even a monitor—
and nearly 2 weeks before her due date. A nurse said
to me,"What you're going to do is take herhome and  Ana Hlucny and her husband
love her and take advantage of every opportunity you  Cris, with daughters Mary
can find for her” Helen and Magdalen.

And that is what we have done. We didn't have an official diagnosis of spastic quadriplegic
cerebral palsy until she was 18 months old. By then we were already used to weekly
PT/OT sessions through the Birth to 3 program and looking for anything else we could
take advantage of for her.

| cried when the doctor at the Shriner’s Outreach Clinic told Mary Helen with a smile,
“I think we can help you!'In 2013, | contacted LifeScape for PT and OT screenings, and
then, treatment.

Our time at LifeScape has been a real blessing. The Mustang gait trainer she got through
them has truly been life changing. She shocked physical therapist Christine Stephenson
by running down the hallway the first time we put herin it.

With every therapist we've had at LifeScape, the question always is,"How are things going
at home?”Not,"What problem do | see today?"When it comes to trying or borrowing
equipment, it's the same thing: What might be helpful to this child, to this family?

Last spring, we purchased a wheelchair for Mary Helen. Pink, of course—and we got to
take home a donated power chair for her to use outside. They refurbished it so that her
seating system transfers quickly from one chair to the other. There is simply no way she
would have had that opportunity without a place like LifeScape.

Mary Helen currently sees Theresa Helfenstein once a week at LifeScape for an
occupational therapy session that is really some incredible hybrid of OT, PT, make-believe,
and some of the NeuroMovement principles we are learning in Denver. She loves it. There
are tears when we can't make it, and she does something new every week! With a child
with special needs, growth is continuous, even if sometimes it is nearly imperceptible.
But, little things lead to big things.

While Mary Helen “plays, Theresa and | smile at each other as we point out the differences

we notice each week. Better shoulder movement means her rolling and crawling

are improving and she can move herself across the floor while she plays. Better wrist

movement means she has better control of her fork, her markers, and the joystick on her

power chair so she can drive herself to the garden, play tag in the yard, and help with

feeding herself. Better arm strength and head control means she is sitting independently
longer to play cards with us or play princess and drive her own chariot, pulled mostly
by stuffed dogs.

Like any parents, we want Mary Helen to lead a life she finds fulfilling, to be someone
who is respected and well thought of, to be independent, and to not feel trapped. Mary
Helen's future is very bright, in part because of the help and support our family receives
from LifeScape.

Mary Helen loves her OT sessions with Theresa Helfenstein. “The staff
continually ask, ‘What might be helpful to this child, to this family?"”
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Hamsters USA
donates $241,000 to
LifeScape of RC

Arlen Ness, third from right, and others gather around a custom motorcycle
he created. The bike was auctioned off at Monday's Hamsters USA banquet
at the Spearfish Holiday Inn. Pioneer staff photo

By MARK WATSON
Black Hills Pioneer

SPEARFISH — A group of philan-
thropic motorcyclists raised nearly a
quarter-million dollars Monday to do-
nate to LifeScape of Rapid City.

LifeScape provides therapy and psy-
chological services for children on an
outpatient and outreach basis.

At the annual banquet of the
Hamsters USA at the Spearfish
Holiday Inn, approximately $241,000
was raised.

“Nothing that we donate goes
outside the Black Hills. None of the
money goes to administration. It

goes to the kids,” said Keith Terry, of
Hamsters USA.

Over the past nine years or so, the
group has donated $2.2 million to
LifeScape, or the Children's Care
Hospital and School before the two
organizations combined. That is, of
course, before this year’s totals were
added.

“We want to do what we can to
make a difference,” Terry said. “The
kids are special to us.”

One of the items auctioned at
Monday’s fundraiser was a custom
motorcycle by famed bike builder
Arlen Ness. That motorcycle fetched approxi-
mately $35,000 during the silent auction.

Then, not being done raising funds for
children this year, the Hamsters hosted a pan-
cake feed Tuesday morning at a fundraiser in
Spearfish for the local Kids Club, raising be-
tween $500-$600

“Hamsters are special,” Terry said. “We’re a
very proud and honored to be able to do some-
thing for our community.”
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Hamsters USA kicked off the biggest Sturgis Rally
in history by breaking the $2 million mark in total
dollars raised for LifeScape Children’s Services in
Rapid City. Having raised and donated funds at
their annual meeting for the last eleven years, the
$258,567 raised at this year’s August gathering in
Spearfish brought the total to nearly $2.2 million.

Hamsters USA generously supports LifeScape
Children’s Services in Rapid City out of a desire to
give back to the greater Black Hills community,
which many Hamsters consider their second
home. Their gifts help provide physical,
occupational, and speech therapies, plus
psychological services, to children in their West
River homes and communities. LifeScape
personnel drive over 10,000 miles a month to
provide these services, helping children have the
best life possible.

Hamsters USA member Keith Terry received the
Chrome Heart Award, presented by LifeScape to
honor those “whose philanthropic support and
civic duty represents everything positive in the
industry and sport of motorcycling.”

Keith Terry, along with his wife, Fran, owns the
largest supplier of motorcycle starter motors

and battery cables in the industry. He has been
involved in motorcycling since he was 15 years old.
The former professional baseball player built his
first custom motorcycle in 1994, and more than
20 years later continues to build, as well as mentor
others through Buffalo Chip’s Legends Ride
Student Build Challenge. Terry was selected for the

2015 Chrome Heart Award for his commitment
to the motorcycle community, his dedication

to mentoring youth, and his contributions to
making sure the children in the Black Hills area
get the healthcare, therapies, and attention they
need to be successful.

Keith Terry Honored
with 11th Annual Chrome
Heart Award

Keith Terry accepted the Chrome Heart Award
from Jessica Wells, LifeScape Foundation
President, left. Pictured at right is his wife and
business partner, Fran Terry.
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Hamsters Recognition Wall at LifeScape
Children’s Care Services in Rapid City
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Continued on Next Page
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ROSSMEYER FAMILY HONORED
WITH CHROME HEART AWARD

The late Bruce Rossmeyer, who died in a traffic accident last year on July 30th on his way to the Sturgis Rally, was
honored with the 5th annual Chrome Heart Award. Children’s Care presents the Chrome Heart Award to “an individual in
the motorcycle world whose philanthropic support and civic duty represents everything positive in the industry and sport
of motorcycling.” Rossmeyer was the owner of several Harley-Davidson dealerships in Florida, as well as in Colorado and
Mississippi, and was the developer of the Destination Daytona and many motorcycle events. He was an active supporter of
and generous donor to many children’s charities, including Children’s Care Hospital & School. The award was accepted
by Rossmeyer’s son, Will, of Ormond Beach, Florida.

Allstate Insurance Company donation: (left to right) Will Rossmeyer; left, accepted the Children’s Care
Julie Parsons of Allstate, bike builder extraordinaire Chrome Heart Award bonoring bis late father,
Dave Perewitz, Brian Bonde of the Children’s Care Bruce Rossmeyer: Presenting the award was
Hospital & School Foundation, and Allstate Hamsters USA representative Grady Pfeiffer.

representatives Mark LaNeve and Lisa Cochrane.
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Chrome Heart Award recognizes
bikers with big hearts

Tonight Children’s Care will
present the second annual Chrome
Heart Award, recognizing an
individual in the motorcycle world
whose philanthropic support and
civic duty represents everything
positive in the industry and sport
of motorcycling.

Last year’s award went to the
late Hamster P.J. Otten,
accepted by his wife Sheri
and their daughters.

The Children’s Care mission to children & families

Children’s Care Hospital & School, established in 1952
in Sioux Falls and expanded to Rapid City in 1985, believes
that all children deserve to reach their greatest potential.

As an independent, non-profit organization, we offer a
broad continuum of healthcare and educational services for
children from birth through age 21.

Children’s Care in Rapid City offers developmental
screenings, consultations, and direct care in speech,
physical and occupational therapy; special education;
psychology/behavioral challenges; and assistive
technology.

Children’s Care provides family-centered programs on
an outpatient and outreach basis, providing services on-
site and in homes and schools throughout western South
Dakota and areas of Wyoming and Nebraska. Our staff of
22 serves about 1200 children annually.

Last August, Children’s Care in Rapid City completed
construction of a new facility to replace rented space that
no longer met the demand of children needing services.

Members of Hamsters USA were instrumental in the
raising of funds for this
facility. In honor of this group
of big-hearted bikers, the
Learning & Conference
Center, as well as the
playground area, is named for
the Hamsters, with the logo
displayed in both areas.

Thank you for helping kids
have a fighting chance in life!

Children’s Care welcomes your visit

f Children’s Care
7110 Jordan Drive

Rapid City, SD 57702-3477
(605) 791-7400 - (800) 584-9298

Waterslide

Black Hills
Orthopedic
& Spine Center

Jordan Dr.
Addison Avenue

hildren’s Care staff in Rapid City often use the
playground during nice weather as an alternative site
for providing therapies. Here speech language
pathologist Heather Bradley has 11-year-old John Thelen of
Rapid City perform speech drills while going down the
slide. The playground equipment at Children’s Care in Rapid
City was purchased with two very generous donations from
members of Hamsters, USA—Larry Page of Virginia,
and Richard and Ann Harrison of Oklahoma City, OK.





